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‘The Lord has done great things for us, we 
are filled with joy’. 

Psalm 126:3 
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Dear Friends 
 
It is our pleasure to share with you again the faithfulness of our Lord working through 
yourselves and us to contribute to the work of his Kingdom. 
 
The charity has seen a growth in the number of trustees and in those who have 
supported us prayerfully, financially and materially.  In addition, the design of the 
allhimcharity website has now been done and can be visited via 
www.allhimcharity.org.  

 
 

MOTHER JANET UPDATE  
 
In our previous newsletter, we mentioned the drought which left the children and adults 
in the orphanage in dire need of food. 
 

 We want to thank you for your financial support which enabled them to purchase 
food which, at the time, was at very high 
prices.  God sent the rains which meant it 
was then possible to plant food which can 
be harvested during February and March.  

 The new kitchen is now complete and in 
use.  The 
Inspector of 
Schools in the 

district 
commended the build quality.  We thank God for 
the donation given to build it.  

 The construction of a borehole is in progress.  This 
will provide clean water for the orphanage in all 
seasons.  The Mother Janet community is very excited about the borehole and is 
eagerly awaiting its completion. 

 Thirty six children who sat for their end of primary school national exams 
received their results at the beginning of February.  All children passed with very 
good grades.  We commend the teachers who worked tirelessly to help them 
achieve such good grades.  Please pray for the biggest number of these children 
as they have no sponsors to enable them to go onto further secondary/vocational 
education. 

 

After completing his studies in pastoral theology, Andrew Mwesigwa is back in Uganda 
working hard to help in the day-to-day running of the orphanage.  Andrew now 
preaches in the churches around Masaka town whenever he is invited and he also 
ministers to the young married couples/families.  Please pray for Andrew and his family 
and for God’s direction and provision in ministry. 

http://www.allhimcharity.org/
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ALLHIM MISSION TRIP AND EVANGELISM 
 

This year’s mission trip will take place between 27th March and 10th April.  Nine people 
are going to Uganda and will be based at Mother Janet Orphanage.  Some will be 
teaching, others building the new dormitory for the smaller children, others carrying out 
electric wiring, some preaching the gospel of Jesus Christ in schools, villages and 
towns, as well as doing the general work in the day-to-day care of the orphans.   
 
A large youth gathering will be taking place on the 30th March where over 3000 young 
people from schools and colleges, their teachers and tutors, as well as government 
officials from the education department, are expected to attend.   

 
 

CHRISTMAS APPEAL 2009 
 

Many thanks to you all for responding to this appeal.  
The children and adults in the orphanage had a 
special day at Christmas (including the very poor 
families who were invited for the meal).  Over 700 
were fed, children had presents and, during the 
delivering of the food to the poor families in the 
villages, one widow and 4 orphans were found 
sleeping with a 
collapsed wall on 

their mud-built house.  Some of the money from the 
Christmas appeal fund was used to build a strong 
brick wall on her house and she was very grateful for 
such a unexpected, generous Christmas present. 
 
Thirteen bunk beds were donated during the appeal 
and this will improve the sleeping conditions for 26 
children at the orphanage. 
 
 

PROPOSED EDUCATION SKILLS CENTRE 

 

 

During our trip to Uganda, the trustees will be looking at the possible sites on which to 
build the centre.  They will investigate what is needed financially, so we are then able 
to better understand how much will need to be raised for this much needed project. 
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PRAISE AND PRAYER 
 

Praise God for: 
 

 His provision for the needs the charity presents to all who support – both 
prayerfully and financially.  Thank you all for your love and compassion which 
you show to the needy. 

 Our new trustees – Ray James and Gareth Whitcombe – who agreed to take up 
the responsibility for the work.  We thank them for their support and hard work for 
the charity. 

 Caring for the children and adults in the orphanage with the great things He has 
provided for them. 

 
Please pray for: 
 

 Rev John and Margaret Byanyimba who run Mother Janet Orphanage.  They 
have both, in the past months, suffered poor health.  Rev John, who was 
hospitalised a few weeks ago, was diagnosed with diabetes.  It is not always 
easy to access the necessary, but expensive, medication for diabetes in 
Uganda. 

 The mission trip this Easter – that God will fulfil His plan and purpose in all 
that will take place. 

 God’s protection and guidance for the nine people who are travelling to 
Uganda. 

 The provision of the skills centre project. 
 

 
Thank you all for your support – in prayers and financially.  May God bless you 
mightily. 
 
In Christ - with love 
Roger & Rebecca Elver - Chairperson & Secretary - 
ALLHIM 
 
For further information, or to make a donation, please 
contact – by telephone: 01495 790954/07790 051531 or, 
in writing – 14 Burford Street, Blaenavon, Torfaen, NP4 
9PY or email allhimcharity@aol.co.uk  
 

HAPPY EASTER 
TO YOU ALL 

mailto:allhimcharity@aol.co.uk

